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Will the Agenda be changing? We have some concerns about participants not wanting come to
rankin (being one flight away from Iqaluit), so there is a possibility that if the hearing does
proceed, I may have to speak on behalf of my board and 3-4 of the impacted communities
which will change the agenda.

Clayton

On Thu, Apr 15, 2021 at 12:11 PM Emily Koide <ekoide@nirb.ca> wrote:

Hi Clayton,

The NIRB is paying close attention to the unfolding public health regulations and contact
tracing, and how these will affect the upcoming Public Hearing in Rankin Inlet. I recognize
that any changes to the meetings will impact people’s bookings so we will let everyone
know as soon as we can if anything will be updated.

All the best and stay safe,

Emily Koide

Technical Advisor I
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Morning Emily,

I know its a little bit early to be asking but, do we have any idea what the implications of the
recent covid case in iqaluit will be for the hearing here in Rankin? I have some bookings that
i will have to manage for my participants.

Clayton


